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SUPPORTERS 

KRAFT DAZE SEWING WORLD 

7/80 ATTFIELD STREET 

MADDINGTON 

TELE: 9459 7843 

 

THE POTTERS MARKET 

56 Stockdale Road 

O’Connor 

9337 6888 

Thornlie Square 

Shopping Centre 

Spencer Rd. Thornlie 

Southlands Fabric & Sewing Centre  

29 Yampi Way, Willetton WA 6155  

9332 8277  

SALVAGE & GENERAL 

      Hardware & Building 

Materials 

1/13 Gillam Drive Kelmscott  

W.A.   6111 

                   0419 927 231 

ROTARY   

Kenwick & Gosnells 

  

  
7 Cooper Avenue 

Kenwick 

Postal address:  P O Box 23         

                Maddington 6989 

http://www.liddelowcrafts.org.au 

  

OFFICE BEARERS 

  President  Dave Barrett   9459 2357 

 Vice President Robin Lethlean  9458 7452 

 Treasurer  Carolyn Marshall 0404 375 276 

 Secretary Valda Ross  0438 233 234 

 Public Relations Lyn Barrett  9459 2357 

 COMMITTEE MEMBERS 

   Jim Maslen  0415 742 130 

   Pauline Basso  0409 066 811 

   Robyn Vale  0417 917 077 

   Jeanette Goodwin 0437 473 824 

   Sylvia Alberts   9398 2814 

   Charles Llewellin 6498 1768 

   Sheila Cromb  0438 941 433 

    

Administration  Joy Watson  0403 864 469 

Newsletter Editor  Joy Watson  9459 7228 

Proof reader            Carolyn Marshall 0404 375 276 

 

 

OFFICE PHONE:          9459 7228  

              Monday, Tuesday & Thursday    9.30 to 12noon  

EMAIL:            liddart@bigpond.net.au 

 

PATRONS Olwen Searle JP 

  Dr Judyth Watson 

  Patricia Morris AM  J.P and Freeman of the City of Gosnells 

NEWSLETTER-June 2018 

Inc 

Be the 

reason 

someone 

smiles 

today! 

mailto:liddart@bigpond.net.au
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Life is too short to waste thinking of possible negative aspects.                      

You can experience your life as valuable and thrilling by simple getting in 

the habit of thinking of yourself, others and life situations in a positive 

way. 

By directing your thoughts more positively your life will become a more     

positive experience.                                       

PRESIDENTS NOTE 

Over the past few months our club has been busy.  There was the Open Day on 

April 7th , thanks to all who helped make the day a great success.  The ladies who 

ran the morning and afternoon teas, the gents who ran the sausage sizzle and all 

others who manned the shops and generally helps out. 

Then there was the Quilt Extravaganza on April 21st & 22nd which went well 

even with the rain, thanks to all of the patchwork ladies for promoting Liddelow 

Homestead over the two days. 

On that day also some of our members attended the Wilkinson Homestead 30th 

Anniversary Open Day, although the weather was terrible it was estimated that 

200 or so people visited.  Thanks to all who braved the rain to put in time to 

demonstrate and promote our club. Margaret Barrie – Art,  Dorothy Burke and 

Margaret Bowes -Mosaics,  Margaret Lefevre - Patchwork,  Gary Merritt -

Pottery,  Jim Maslin and myself - Wood turning. 

Then once again we were at the Thornlie Shopping Centre, the week prior to 

Mothers Day. Sales were good and our members had many opportunities to   

promote our club.  Again thanks to all who participated.  

I would like to encourage all members to participate in such events, this gives  

the opportunity for you to get to know your fellow members and also the chance 

to sell some of your arts and crafts.  Next time you are at your group pop in and 

have a look to see what other groups are doing and have a chat to other members 

of your club. 

Lastly I wish to thank everyone for their co-operation during the building repair 

works that were required due to the collapse of the ceiling in one room and    

passage of the old building, all is now repaired. 

Dave Barrett. 

President 

Robin Lethlean 
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Some people  

try to turn back their  

odometers. 

Not me! 

I want people to know  

why 

I look this way. 

I've travelled a long way 

and some of the roads  

weren't paved. 

(Author unknown) (Author unknown) 
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10 WEDNESDAY EMBROIDERY GROUP 
 

As your newly appointed (railroaded!!!) Group Leader this is my first news letter notice. 

Our group welcomes 4 new members this term and we hope that they will enjoy their time 

with us.   

There is a lot of talking and laughter in the group as we move around between what we 

are doing and ask “what are you doing”?   As there is a variety of different stitching's with 

either wool or embroidery threads or fabric being cut or embroidered on, there is always a 

new and interesting project happening.   

There have been times where we have joined in to do a project that one of our members 

has generously offered to show us “how it is done”!  Their time and energy in producing 

these workshops and projects is always most welcome.   

Some of our group have been working hard to get things organised for the Thornlie 

Shopping Centre showcase.  Seeing their efforts being spread out on the Monday set up 

day was inspiring as our group showed their skills in soft crafts with embroidered articles, 

knitting and jewellery.   

The other products of other Liddelow members displaying their art in Mosaics, Folk Art, 

paintings, and pot plants in interesting pots, all made a lovely display.  

As winter comes on I will be looking for helpers to run a “Soup of the Day” and a “High 

Tea” morning tea so that the group members can leave their stitching for a time while we 

all join in for some lovely fresh bread or scones 

 
Yours in sewing    Dot Langley   

A distraught senior citizen 

phoned her doctor's office. 

"Is it true," she wanted to know,  

"that the medication 

you prescribed has to be taken 

for the rest of my life?" 

"'Yes, I'm afraid so,"' the doctor told her. 

There was a moment of silence 

before the senior lady replied, 

"I'm wondering, then, 

just how serious is my condition 

because this prescription is marked 

'NO REPEATS." 

Some people  

try to turn back their  

odometers. 

Not me! 

I want people to know  

why 

I look this way. 

I've travelled a long way 

and some of the roads  

weren't paved. 
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LIDDELOW HOMESTEAD ARTS AND CRAFTS CLUB INC. 

7 Cooper Avenue, Kenwick WA 6107 

 Open Day 7 April 2018 

Shop Sales     $1092.50 

Commission to Members 80%     870.00 

Commission to Liddelow 20%     222.50 

Club Sales            5.00 

BBQ Takings        180.00 

Expenses          61.65 

Profit:         118.35 

 

Cafe Takings         163.50 

Expenses           13.85 

Profit:          149.65 

 

Thornlie Square  19-23 March 2018 

Artists Commission 80%  $1662.40 

Club Commission    20%  $  415.60 

Club Sales                 $    66.00 

Total Sales    $2144.00 
 

Thornlie Square 7-11 May 2018 

Members Commission: $2,010.60 

Club Commission:  $   502.65  

Club Sales:   $     68.50               $2,581.75 

Carolyn Marshall Treasurer 

Here are some simple ways that we can all make a difference:  

(As suggested by the Mayor of the City of Gosnells) 

1. Keep nappies and fabric out of your recycling bin. 

2. Leave your recycling items loose inside the yellow top bin. Please don’t put      

 plastic bags full of recyclable items in the recycle bin. 

3. Keep all food waste out of your recycling bin. 

4. Wash out all glass and plastic bottles and containers and remove lids before 
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MEMBERS WELCOME 
ALL members are welcome to attend 

committee meetings held every third 

Thursday of the month at 12.30 pm. 

Any questions or suggestions may be 

brought up in General business. 

If you are unable to attend a meeting 

you can put your questions in writing 

(this is important) and give to Joy at 

the office or to any committee   

member. 

One of the most profoundly  

human things you can do is 

talk to someone instead of 

about them. 

PLEASE NOTE 

If you want to read or download our             

constitution check out our website. 

DO  YOU HAVE A KEY TO 

THE                                         

LIDDELOW HOMESTEAD. 

 

YOU ARE RESPONSIBLE FOR 

MAKING SURE DOORS ARE 

LOCKED AND SECURED. 

ALL POWER IS SWITCHED OFF. 

IF YOU CANNOT DO THIS 

PLEASE  NOMINATE SOMEONE 

WHO CAN.  

We are now on Face book,     

anyone wishing to have their 

work shown please give photos 

to Joy 

THANK YOU Sue 

 

You can now direct debit 

your membership fees. 

Bendigo Bank 

BSB Number 633 000 

Account Number 155042815 

Please when doing so state your 

membership number, otherwise we 

won’t know who it is from. 

EASTER RAFFLE RESULTS 

1st Susanne Wakeman Red A52 

2nd John Kaye Red A41 

3rd Isa Higgins Red C85 

4th Gloria Beckitt Red C52 

It has come to our notice someone 

is using the pottery room and not 

cleaning up. 

Please consider other members. 
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                                         SHOP NEWS 

Members a gentle reminder that if your work has been in the shop for more than 6 

months, please replace it for newer work.  Our aim is to refresh the shops at least 2-3 

times per year so that customers aren’t seeing the same  work every time they come to 

an event.  PLEASE don’t get offended if you are asked to swap work for something 

new. 

TAGS 

Still people aren’t tagging their work correctly, we hope that you will all make the 

Treasurer and those working the sales easier by putting the information below on your 

tag. 

FRONT  From top to bottom, Name, Membership Number and Price on the bottom 

right hand corner. 

REVERSE SIDE A brief description of your work, colour or wood type, what craft 

and what the item is. 

PLEASE NOTE  All members wishing to sell their work at Thornlie Square must do 

at least one time slot during the event.  20% commission goes to the club on items 

sold. 

Under no circumstances will members be allowed to leave their work without doing 

some volunteer time. 

LAY-BY  Any items put on lay-by must now stick to guidelines put down by the com-

mittee.  If you don’t wish your work to be sold in this manner can you please let us 

know prior to any sales event we are having. 

Lyn Barrett 

The Woodturning group would like to extend a warm welcome to 

new members. 

Liya Anggraini 

Shima Atkins 

and  

Stan Sharp 
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THURSDAY ART GROUP 

Some members of our group have entered the Gosnells Community Art Awards 

which takes place in the Agonis Town Centre in Gosnells from 16th to 24th June.   

The Council has offered a $1000 donation to the club in return for our manning of this 

exhibition.  We have had a great response from our Group with most time-slots being 

filled. 

Lucy was the winner of this award last year and has entered a large painting entitled 

“Between A Rock & a Hard Place” in this year’s exhibition. She has also been requested 

to give an Art demonstration during the exhibition. We would be hoping as many 

Liddelow members as possible attend at some time during the exhibition  

This year our Group has been looking at some of the “old Masters” and then doing a 

painting based on some of their techniques. We have successfully done Cezanne and 

Van Gogh and will likely attempt others during the year. In addition; we are looking at 

group participation in a different type of art project for the Annual Exhibition. We have 

been “brainstorming” a number of different ideas and have come up with an “interesting 

result” 

One of our Group members, John Kaye has been selected as “Artist in Residence” with 

the Beverley Art Society for a 6 week period.  We all wish him every success in this 

venture.  

Margaret Barrie 

News from the Shed. 

Here we are in May and the wood turners are busy making lots of shavings and dust. 

Some new pieces are being produced but mostly there is a lot of learning, talking and a 

lot of coffee drinking. 

A few of the boys are going on holidays over the coming weeks and our numbers will 

be down a little but those remaining will keep up the good 

work. 

Until next time when hopefully there will be more to report,  

keep turning. 

 

Seat belts are not as confining as wheelchairs. 
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                              PUBLIC RELATIONS REPORT  

Since our last newsletter we have been very busy for the club, some of our members 

helped promote the club at Wilkinson Homestead Gosnells Anniversary on 22nd April.  

Special thanks to those who demonstrated and displayed their craft.   

Margaret Barrie -Art, Dorothy Burke and Margaret Bowes -Mosaics, Margaret Lefevre 

-Patchwork, Gary Merritt -Pottery, Dave Barrett and Jim Maslin -woodturning.       

Although the weather wasn’t great we managed to entertain over 200 of the public and 

pass on our information leaflets advertising our groups.  This was worth braving the 

cold, wet day. 

The club attended Thornlie Square early May and had a successful week, sales for the 

members, promoting and raising funds for the club.  THANKS go to the 22 members 

involved during the event. 

Our club will be fundraising by manning the City of Gosnells Community Art        

Exhibition & Awards at the Agonis in Gosnells from 16-24th June.  Any member  

wishing to help out by manning the entry to the exhibition morning or afternoon please 

let Joy know.  It would be great to have 2 people on for each session.  The Shire is 

paying us $1,000 to cover the event.  Please support the club for this fundraising event. 

All club events are advertised on brightly coloured paper and are posted on all notice 

boards around the club. 

Thank you, 

Lyn Barrett 

THURSDAY POTTERS 

We welcome Belinda to our pottery group, she is very enthusiastic and has also joined 

other pottery groups in the club. 

 

Sadly Jo Taylor has had an accident damaging her arm, 32 stitches OUCH, we wish 

her a speedy recovery. 

Our group has fun every week most working on their art and others socialising, we 

hope that we will produce many great items for the November Exhibition. 

Lyn 

Money will buy a fine dog but only kindness will make him wag his tail. 
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Mosaics Group Newsletter 

 

It is hard to believe that another term is almost over. We are still welcoming new    

members to both Tuesday and Saturday’s mosaic groups. 

 

The project we have been working on during the term is “50 Shades of White” a      

challenge requiring at least 95% of materials used to be white. There have been some 

beautiful pieces completed and more to come. Some members enjoyed this project so 

much that they are now working on their second mosaic. 

 

Several members participated in the recent Thornlie Square market with good sales and 

we attracted a new member who saw their work and talked to them about the group. 

 

We recently hosted a workshop in conjunction with the Mosaic Association on           

incorporating tempered glass into mosaics. A further  two workshops are planned for 

later in the year. 

 

We were disappointed to see that the City of Gosnells has not included a separate      

category for mosaics in this years’ Art Awards. As a result, there will only be a small 

number of mosaics exhibited. 

 

I will be overseas during June but the group will still meet with support from the more 

experienced members. I will be attending a workshop in Avignon in France with    

American mosaicist Laurel True and French artist Valarie Nicoladze. I expect to have 

some great ideas to bring back to the group. 

Dorothy Burke                                           Mosaic Teacher 

Two beautiful 

Mosaic Butterflies 

by Paula Currie on 

the left and Margie  

Bowes on the right 
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Two guys, one old, one young, 

are pushing their carts around K-Mart  

when they collide. 

The old guy says to the young guy,  

"Sorry about that. I'm looking for my wife, 

and I guess I wasn't paying attention 

to where I was going." 

The young guy says, "That's OK, it's a coincidence. 

I'm looking for my wife, too... 

I can't find her and I'm getting a little desperate." 

The old guy says, "Well,  

maybe I can help you find her... 

what does she look like?" 

The young guy says,  

"Well, she is 27 yrs. old, tall, with red hair, 

blue eyes, is buxom...long legs, 

and is wearing a mini skirt. 

What does your wife look like?' 

To which the old guy says, "Doesn't matter, 

--- let's look for yours." 

Writing Aussie Rhyming Poetry 

I am looking for expressions of interest of people wishing to learn 

how to write poetry in a similar style to that of the masters of long 

ago, Henry Lawson, Banjo Paterson etc.  

I envisage a 1 term (term 3) series of weekly workshops where we 

look at just what makes up this style of verse and how to go about 

writing it. As part of the workshops, participants would get to write 

their own poems, with critical reviews by their peers as well as by 

the organizer, a multi awarded "Bush Poet" and nationally 

accredited judge of "Bush Poetry".                                              

Please phone Brian on 9361 3770 if interested. 

 

 

A little bit of useless  

information that made me 

go WOW, 

  

The men who served as 

guards along the Great 

Wall of China in the  

Middle Ages often were 

born on the wall, grew up 

there, married there, died 

there, and were buried 

within it.  

Many of these guards 

never left the wall in their 

entire lives. 

(Author unknown) 


